

Lightning Creek Ski Club

Minutes Sept 6, 2017

In attendance: Karsci, Sarah, Bonnie, Michelle, Jen, Roland, Anita, Julie, Dwayne

Stickers : Sarah will check with Big Country, Sign Stop, etc. and get more made.

Alefa: interview Sept 18, 2017

Infobook: Michelle did ad

Island Mountain Arts auction: did not sell.

Vehicle Rental: scrap it for now. Can revisit in the future.

Raffle: Anita ordered tickets today and is waiting on a proof; draw date Jan 26 – will figure out pick up, drop off for books

Hervé coaching contract: Michelle: Will add to Hervé's contract some mentoring with Alefa. Hervé to continue as last year, 4 days/week.

Karsci: coaching: Falko (1/2 day Sunday), John M (full day Sunday), Glen Boudreau (1/2 day Sunday), Bonnie (1/2 day Sunday), Karsci (full day Sunday). Course can be offered in Quesnel, as Hervé can run it. Karsci will contact coach list.

New treasurer: suggestion to put it out to the membership. Current exec is too busy. Jen will approach one of the members directly first. We need this tied up by Sept 15.

Website: Sarah was waiting for feedback. Executive to give feedback and get back to Sarah and she will update.

Club Cabin: Dwayne can't find a contractor to go and look at the cabin to finish. Anita has a contact to ask. Jen will approach Tyler Dinsdale.

Society Stuff: Sarah to talk to Gary and call Societies Registrar to access account.

Troll to-dos: contractor to do extension on the shed. Then: finish off siding. Then: move bits into extension.

BC Alpine AGM: AGM Sept 29th and 30th in Kelowna. Michelle and Hervé attending. Coaches meeting Sept 28, 29. Karsci interested in attending as well. Phil Bernier wants a North Zone meeting in advance, to be done by phone conference.

North Zone: Michelle talked to Phil Bernier last week. North Zone going to work with Okanagan Ski Team financially. If we develop a FIS team in the North, BC Alpine has promised to help financially. Money is allocated specifically for FIS athletes.

Registration/Program Offering: Registration Night, Wed Oct 4, 6:30pm at Lakeview (Julie will contact). Bonnie will post on facebook. Need to include insurance, registration forms on that night. Pre-meeting Monday Oct 2 6:30pm Savala's. Will offer snacks, babysitting. Need to have rough calendar at first

meeting. Roland can provide a wall calendar for us to fill in. Michelle will email Hildur, confirming dates on Teck Race (Feb), NG Festival (early March) and High School Zones (Feb).

Program offering: Children need to be able to ride the T and be without their parents for 90 minutes. We want to support the Ski School. Better to start with less and proceed to more (1/2 day to full day). We will offer the same program as last year.

Fees: Can leave the same as last year. Will go with e-transfer and cheques for payment.

Alpine: Michelle: need to be more organized. If an athlete has registered for 2 days, athlete needs to ski 2 days. If athlete signs up for 4, athlete can then make decision whether they ski 3 or 4 days. BC Alpine – will find out if we can use the same form as last year.

Need to check if registration done on Alpine too (Sarah to look into). Can contact missing parents at meeting.

Advertising: Bonnie will do up a poster for schools and e-mail to Sarah. Sarah will then ask permission from DAO to post in schools.

Clothing: have clothing at the first meeting

Yurt: Michelle going ahead to work on grant application for yurt.

Sandbags: PG forwarded us a contact who was looking for 2000 sandbags. Lynnette has information and is working on it.

Next meeting: October 2, 2017 6:30 Savala's.

Registration: October 4, 2017

Following meeting: October 10, 2017 River Rock 6pm